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Dear Ladies and Gentlemen,
First of all, I would like to thank you for the opportunity to briefly present the current situation of education in the Republic of Lithuania.

The past year has been like no other as 704 pre-school and school-age migrant children arrived in Lithuania as a result of a hybrid attack. It is important to note, that from in 3-4 months from their arrival the school-age children brought to Lithuania were given the opportunity to learn the Lithuanian language and the basics of the country’s culture, geography, and history. The teaching takes place in the students’ residential areas. Furthermore, from 1 September 2022, the plan is to integrate them into general education schools in Lithuania, where they will continue their education with their peers. 
Additionally, pre-school education will be organised from 2022 onwards, integrating children into educational institutions in their municipality of residence. Besides that, children are provided with learning materials, books, textbooks, exercises, as well as the necessary stationery, reading rooms, playrooms, etc.
It should be mentioned, that in cooperation with NGOs, children are involved in informal activities: art, sports, games. In 2022, the Ministry will additionally organise non-formal education activities in pupils’ residential areas. 
Importantly, for the Polish, Russian and Belarusian national minorities living in Lithuania, the possibility of learning in the mother tongues of the national minorities from pre-school and secondary education has been legalized, with the Lithuanian language being taught as a separate subject in these schools. In addition to this, schools, where education is organised in a national minority language, receive 20-25% more funding. In the matriculation examination session, pupils from national minorities are entitled to take the school examination and literature in their mother tongue.

On the question of honourable delegation of Spain concerning Roma community we note that on 1 September 2020, there were 440 Roma pupils enrolled in general education institutions in Lithuania. Out of 60 municipalities, Roma pupils were enrolled in 35 municipal general education establishments with more than 10 Roma pupils. Besides that, in each municipality, the general education institutions, together with the Inter-institutional Cooperation Coordinators in the municipalities, apply individual measures to improve the social and educational situation of Roma pupils, e.g., support for families, special assistance, learning support, etc., to better respond to the needs of pupils.
Referring to the question submitted by respected delegation of Panama, we wish to notice it is the policy that a child with special educational needs should be educated where his/her educational needs and educational support needs are best met. It should be emphasised that in the last school year, of the more than 70 000 pupils with special educational needs only 6.3%, were in special schools. Amendments to the Law on Education oblige all mainstream schools to accept children with special educational needs from 2024. Therefore, by 2024, a school will no longer be able to refuse to admit a child if it is part of his/her residential area.  
So, we would like to thank you for your contributions, which the Republic of Lithuania will endeavour to take into account. 
